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Organist/Pianist   Sandra Schaeffer 

Welcome & Announcements  Rev. Calvin Hoogendoorn 

Call to Worship 

Invocation 

* Greeting from God/Greeting One Another 

* Opening Hymn:  Blue Hymnal #36  “The Ends of All the Earth Shall Hear” 

God’s Will for Our Lives 

*Hymn:  Blue Hymnal  #380  “Amazing Grace! How Sweet the Sound” 

Congregational Prayer - followed by Lord’s Prayer 

Offering Plate -- by the Exit in the back of the sanctuary, for the General Fund 
 

* Hymn:  Blue Hymnal #260  “To the Hills I Lift Mine Eyes” 

Scripture:  Psalm 121, read by Ross Dolan 

Sermon:   “Pilgrim Assurance” 

Prayer 

* Hymn:  Blue Hymnal #445  “When Peace, Like a River” 

*Apostles Creed 
 

* Benediction                                   

 *Closing Hymn:  Blue Hymnal #493 “Praise God, from Whom All Blessings Flow” 

 

 *Please stand if able 

 

 



Today/This Week: 
March 27 – Worship, 9:30 a.m./Sunday School 
March 29 – Cantata Practice, 7 p.m. at Grace Lutheran Church 
March 30- Women’s Bible Study, 10 a.m. 
 Evening Ladies Bible Study, 7 p.m. 

Men’s Bible Study, 7 p.m. 
 
 

Upcoming: 
April 3 – Worship 9:30 a.m./Sunday School, Rev. Bill Weber 
 FCA Banquet, 6 p.m. at Menno City Auditorium 
April 5 – Cantata Practice, 7 p.m. at Salem Reformed Church 
April 6 - Women’s Bible Study, 10 a.m. 
 Evening Ladies Bible Study, 7 p.m. 

Men’s Bible Study, 7 p.m. 
April 10 – Easter Cantata, 7:30 p.m. at Salem Reformed Church 
 
March 20:  Attendance – 70; Offering - $1898 General Fund 
March 23:  Attendance – 50; Offering - $510 Benevolence Fund 
 

SOUND SYSTEM for April:  Paul Schaeffer 
USHER for April:  Brent Haberman 
 
WEEKLY PRAYERS:  Each week throughout the year we as a consistory are 
asking for prayers for the families and individuals of Peace Christian Reformed 
Church.  The families to keep in mindful prayer for this week of March 27 are 
Geoff & Erika King, Brian & Teresa Mettler, and Phil & Linda Neuharth.  
 
SERVE LEADER(S) NEEDED:  We are looking for a SERVE leader or two to take 
the Youth Group to Grand Rapids, MI at LaGrave Church. Dates are 
June 25-July 2. Our group will travel along with the group from Grace Lutheran. 
This is a great opportunity to connect with our youth and be the hands and feet 
of Jesus.  Please talk with Rachel Guthmiller if you have questions or are 
interested. 
 
THANK YOU for the prayers, cards and Bibles donated in memory of Pastor Joe 
during his declining health and recent death.  We have so many cherished 
memories of our time in Menno.  You have ministered to us in our grief by 
remembering meaningful sermons, conversations, and Pastor Joe's catechism 
teaching.  Thank you also to the Ladies Bible Study for praying so faithfully for 
us.  
With Christian love, 
Linda Brinks & Children 
 



SYMPATHIES:  We extend our sympathies to Verlinda Rempfer in the passing of 
her son-in-law, Bruce Herrboldt, this past Thursday. 
 
MORNING COFFEE:  There is a calendar by the kitchen serving window to sign-
up to serve morning coffee/goodies. 
 
A CHILDREN’S CHOIR will be singing at the Easter Cantata.  Practices will be 
each Sunday at noon at Salem Reformed.  Students in grades 3-8 are welcome; 
the choir is directed by Amber Bradley. 
 
FCCLA EASTER DRIVE:  The Menno High School FCCLA group is hosting a Easter 
Drive for the Bethany Food Pantry thru April 17. 
   Items needed are canned coffee, laundry detergent, toothpaste, 
toothbrushes, hand lotion, shampoo, Kleenex/tissues, toilet paper, and paper 
towels.  The trust money the pantry receives can only be used for food and 
clothing.  The items listed above are necessities that the pantry can only obtain 
thru donations. 
   There is a box located in the social hall for donations.  Items may be donated 
thru April 17 (Easter Sunday). 

 
FCA SPRING BANQUET:  The Menno High School Fellowship of Christian 
Athletes will plan to hold their Spring Banquet on Sunday, April 3, at 6 p.m., in 
the Menno City Auditorium.  Guest Speaker will be Lyn Fredrick, a long-time 
coach at Brookings High School.  Supper will be served and everyone is welcome 
to attend! 
 
EASTER CANTATA:  The Easter cantata Sacrifice of Glory will be performed by 
the Menno-Olivet Cantata Choir at 7:30 pm on Sunday, April 10 at Salem 
Reformed Church. Sacrifice of Glory presents the message of Easter from the 
perspective of Peter as he sits in prison, recalling the events of the past several 
years. The cantata is under the direction of Linda Kronaizl, with Seth Friesen 
acting as Peter and Kay Smidt serving as accompanist.  
    The Menno Area Children's Choir, under the direction of Amber Bradley, will 
also provide special music.  
    A free will offering will be taken to defray cantata expenses and help fund 
other community projects of the Menno-Olivet Ministerial Association. 
    The public is invited to attend the cantata concert, which promises to enrich 
Easter worship and celebration. 
 
Easter Cantata Practice Schedule 
Tuesday, March 29 – 7:00 pm – Grace Lutheran Church  
Tuesday, April 5 – 7:00 pm - Salem Reformed Church 
Thursday, April 7 – 7:00 pm - Salem Reformed Church 


